13 April 2010
To:  
WOU Faculty Senators

From:  
Tina Fuchs, Dean of Students

Subject:  
New Living-Learning Residence Hall

University Residences, in partnership with the Physical Plant, Mahlum Architects and Lease Crutcher Lewis Contractors, is currently overseeing the construction of a new residence hall at WOU.  The residence hall will be a traditional style building with double-loaded corridors, single and double occupancy room and shared community areas.  The building will also feature academic areas such as a two 50 seat smart classrooms, one seminar room and four study rooms.  Furthermore, the building is being designed to be highly self-sufficient, with many sustainable features.  The four-story building is being constructed at the north end of the Grove and is scheduled to be completed prior to Fall 2010.  

October 27 Topic: New Residence Hall, Part I: Sustainability
The new residence hall is being designed and constructed as a green building.  What is “green building?”  Design and construction practices that significantly reduce or eliminate the negative impact of buildings on the environment and occupants in five broad areas:

· Sustainable site planning 

· Safeguarding water and water efficiency 

· Energy efficiency and renewable energy

· Conservation of materials and resources

· Indoor environmental quality

Benefits of Green Building:


( 
Environmental Benefits - reduce the impacts of natural resource consumption


(
Economic Benefits - reduce operating costs


(
Health and Safety Benefits - enhance occupant comfort and health


(
Community Benefits - improve quality of educational experience

This project is slated to be LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) Platinum which is the highest level of sustainability you can achieve in designing and constructing a building.  At your October 27 Faculty Senate meeting, I will discuss what is included in our new building.

13 April Topic:  New Residence Hall, Part II: Living-Learning

The new residence hall will feature a Living-Learning component.  A trend that is being seen on college campuses nationwide is the connection of residential with academic experiences.  Our objective is to incorporate a theme or academic interest into each community area and then partner with faculty and/or staff to further enhance the experience students will have within their communities.    The Living-Learning communities will offer both formal and informal learning experiences that may be linked to academic classes or will be stand alone. Each community will offer themed programming, including projects, guest speakers, and other opportunities for student involvement.   While this aspect of the project is less defined at this time, I am eager to share with you the goals and objectives of incorporating a living-learning residence hall into our repertoire of student housing options at WOU.

